May 10, 1948

Dr, Richard Loewenberg
2724 La Qresta Avenue
Bakerst!J '; Caiifornia

Dear Dr, Loewenbergs '

It always gives mwe a feeling of great appreciation
when you sena me your articles. I think it is very
sina of you to keep in touch with me, I enjoyed this
article very much and there were a lot of things in it
whicn had been new to me,

Mr, Bogner, a soclal worker, will get in touch
with you very soon to ask you whether you would be
williling to take over the chairmanship of one of the
meetings of the State Soclal Welfare Conference, which
will be held in Los Angeles in about two weeks. They
had asked me whether I would be ready to do this Job,
but I had to deciine since I do not know nor understand
any thing about the various social welfare organizations,
their way of functioning, their aims, etec, I gave him
Jour name and address, advising hiw to get in contact
with you, since I feel that you understand and know
better than anybody else,

I hope that you don't feel imposed upon. With
my best wishes for you and your family.

Sincerely yours,

Hanna Fenichel, Ph.D,




